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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
8th September 2017
Autumn 2017: Newsletter No. 1
Dear Parents and Carers
    I would like to extend a warm welcome to all our families for the new school year. We have had a lovely start to the term, with all settling well into their new classes- thank you for ensuring that the children are so well turned out! We aim to send a newsletter out approximately fortnightly to give an overview of school life but please do not hesitate to come and ask about any aspects of school if you need more information. 
Attached to this letter is a list of dates for the Autumn term; we are currently finalising dates for the year’s main events and will send these out soon.
Welcome

We welcome Mrs Bassindale, who will be teaching Yr 1 4 days weekly and Mrs Stoker, who will be Yr Rec teacher on Mondays and also Tuesday and Wednesday afternoons. 
Curriculum information
Teachers will be sending information letters out over the next week and each teacher from Yr R- Yr 4 will be inviting parents for a “Meet and Greet” session with an overview of this year’s routines and curriculum on the following dates:  
Mon  11th Yr 2
Tues 12th Yr Rec (also Tues 26th at the same time for those unable to attend the first session)
Thurs 14th Year 1  
Fri   15th  Year 4
Mon 18th Yr 3
All sessions for Y 1-Yr 4 will take place at 2.45pm in your child’s classroom or the school hall. Yr Rec meeting will be at 9.00-9.30 in the hall. Individual parent consultations will be held on October 16th-18th but if you have any concerns or queries about your child in the meantime, please don’t hesitate to contact the class teacher to make an appointment.
Library Summer challenge
Don’t forget that the deadline for the Animal Agents Summer Reading Challenge is this Saturday 9th September….there may still be time to read 6 short books!
Warmwell Fete

We are delighted to hear that Warmwell fete raised £750 for the school. This is wonderful news at this time of cuts and we are grateful to Rosie Crumbleholme and the community for this very welcome donation. We will let you know as soon as we have decided how it is to be spent!
Nut allergies
As we still have children in school with mild to severe nut allergies, we have decided to continue with our “nut-free” status. Chartwells, the hot meal providers operate on a nut free basis and we ask that lunchboxes do not include any products containing nuts. Thank you so much for your co-operation with this; our priority is always the safety of our children.

Swimming pool
It has been great to see the pool used regularly during the summer holidays. Many thanks to Rachel Pugh who has been testing the pool during the summer holidays and also to the FABs for organising summer swimming.  Soon we will sadly have to prepare the pool to go into hibernation for the winter and will be asking for volunteers to help put the winter cover on- watch this space. Many thanks to Tim Pinney and all those who supported the Sponsored Splash – we raised over £800 towards swimming pool funds!
Newsletters and texting
We will continue to send electronic newsletters to those who requested this last year. If you would prefer to receive your letters by email, please fill in the attached sheet and return it as soon as possible. Otherwise we will continue to send one paper copy per family. Newsletters are sent out approximately once a fortnight; sometimes we also send texts as reminders or in emergencies, but try not to bombard you with too many messages!
Contact details
Please ensure that we have up-to-date contact details including emergency contacts if you are unavailable. If your child is to be picked up on a regular basis by someone else, please notify us in writing, if you haven’t done so already. Staff will only permit children to leave with another adult if informed by the primary carer or parent, so if there is a last minute change please let us know in person or by telephone as early in the day as possible.
Medical information
Please ensure that we have up- to- date details about any allergies or other medical needs on the form attached.
Music lessons
Mrs McCourtie and Mr Rushbrook will be starting their piano and guitar lessons on Mon 11th.  Mr Fisher will start violin on Friday 15th September. Two lessons will take place on Fridays and then he will resume his normal Thursday afternoon slot.  Mr Page will start drums on Thurs 14th. If your child is in Yr 2- Yr 4 would like to learn an instrument please ask at the office for details. Information about Mrs Badley’s ukelele classes are at the end of this letter.
Family support and Pastoral Care
Mrs Bevis and Mrs Pullen both have specialist training and extensive experience in counselling and pastoral care.  Mrs Bevis is also available on a Monday afternoon from 2.30-3.30 if you would like a confidential informal chat and support with any aspects of parenting/ family life. 
Clubs update
This half term we will be offering a range of clubs. Please find details below of those which have been confirmed.  Action Van (sports multi-skills for children in Yr 2, Y3, Yr 4) starts on Wed 13th. £2.50 per session at 3.20-4.20p.m. This will be dependent on numbers. After half term Action Van will stop until February. Details of other clubs will be sent out when the dates and times are confirmed. Trevor Senior’s lunchtime football club for Yr 2, Y3,  Yr 4 will start on Friday 15th September and children will need to bring £1.50 if they wish to participate.   
	Day
	CLUB
	Time
	Start date
	Year groups
	End date
	Leader 
	Cost

	Mon
	Tag Rugby

Creative colouring
	3.15-4.15
Lunchtime 
	18.9.16
18.9.16
	Y3 & Y4

	16.10.16
n/a
	Mr Gibbons
Mrs Collings
	Free
free

	Tues
	Basketball
Football
	3.15-4.30
3.15-4.15
	20.9.16
27.9.16
	Yr 3 & 4
Yr 1 & 2
	 tbc
“
	Mr Dailey
Mr Gibbons
	Free 
£1.50

	Wed
	Continuing Ukelele 
Beginners Ukelele
Recorders
Action Van
	Tbc
Tbc
Tbc
3.20-4.20
	20.9.16
20.9.16
20.9.16
13.9.16

	Yr 4
Yr 3-Y4
Yr 3/4
Yr 2-4

	n/a
n/a
n/a
18.10.16

	Mrs Badley see below
“
“
Action van*

	£2.00
“
“
£2.50*

	Wed or
Thur
	Starlings (singing)

	12.00

	14.9.16
	Y3 & Y4 initially
	n/a
	Mrs Austin

	Free

	Fri
	Football
	12.30
	9.9.16
	Y2,3 & 4
	11.12.16
	Trevor Senior
	£1.50


If a club is over-subscribed we’ll try where possible to introduce a rota to ensure all children have a turn over time. There is no need to complete a slip for creative colouring at lunchtimes with Mrs Collings.

Please find a list of diary dates for the term below.
I wish everyone a happy term; additional dates for your diary will follow soon. 
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin
	Date
	Event
	Time

	SEPTEMBER
	
	

	Mon 11th
	Yr 2 Meet & Greet
	2.45

	Tues 12th
	Yr Rec Meet & Greet
	9.00-9.30

	Thurs 14th
	Yr 1  Meet & Greet
	2.45

	Fri 15th
	Yr 4 Meet & Greet
	2.45

	Mon 18th
	Yr 3 Meet & Greet
	2.45

	Tues 19th
  “
	Governors’ Finance committee
Yr 3 trip to Kingston Maurward
	8.15 am

	Sat 23rd 
	Broadmayne & West Knighton Arts showcase
	

	Thurs 28th (tbc)
	Governors’ curriculum committee
	3.30

	OCTOBER
	
	

	Tues 3rd
	Governors/ Staff Meeting

Full Governing body
	3.30

5.15 pm

	Tues 3rd
	Harvest festival at St Peter’s Church West Knighton
	9.30 am

	Mon 9th-Tues 10th
	Life Education Van/ Healthy Choices week
	

	Thurs 12th
	Wear Bright for Sight day 

(non-uniform day, wearing bright colours to raise funds for Dorset Blind Association)
	

	Mon 16th
Tues 17th
Wed 18th
	Parent consultations Yr 2, Yr 3, Yr 4 
     “                           all classes

     “                           Yr Rec, Yr 1
	3.30-5.30

       “

       “

	Tues 17th
	Yr 4 trip to the Nothe Fort
	

	Mon 23rd-Fri 27th
	HALF TERM
	

	Mon 30th
	INSET day- no school
	

	Tues 31st

	Back to school

Every child a Reader/Writer workshop for parents
	9.00-10.00

	NOVEMBER
	
	

	Tues 1st
	Back to school
	

	Fri 3rd
	Individual photos
	

	Fri 10th
	Remembrance day Peace Pole ceremony
	

	Mon 13th
Mon 13th
	Anti-bullying fortnight

Flu inoculation (optional) for Yr 1- Yr 4
	

	Fri 17th
	Children in Need (non- uniform day)
Wellbeing Open morning-all parents and carers invited
	9.00am
TBC

	DECEMBER
	
	

	Mon 11th
	Christmas play in school hall
	1.45

	Tues 12th
	Christmas play in Broadmayne Village hall
    “
	9.30 am
6.00 pm

	Fri 15th
	Last day of term; Christmas party lunch
	

	Tues 2nd Jan 2018
	First day of Spring Term
	


Contact Details:   I would like to receive the school letter via e mail if not already on list 
My email address is: ……………………………………………….  My name is: ………………………………………… (please print)
Child’s name: ………………………………………………………………………    Year Group: ………………………………
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
We already have details of all children’s Medical Conditions or Allergies, please only complete this box, if there are any changes to medical conditions that you have not advised us about before.

Name of child: …………………………………………………………    Year Group: ……………………..
Please write below any medical conditions, dietary concerns or allergies that the school needs to be aware of.  Thank you.
	


Signed …………………………………………….  (parent / guardian)
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Action Van Y2, Y3 & 4 (*£2.50 per week or £2.00 if paid in advance) – Starting Weds 13th Sept.3.20-4.20pm
My child would like to attend Action Van 

Childs Name & Year Group: ………………………………………………………….
Signed ……………………………………………………………………….. (parent / guardian)
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
Football Club Y1 & Y2 (£1.50) – starting Tues.19 Sept. 3.15-4.00pm
My child would like to attend football club with Mr Gibbons
Child’s Name & Year Group: …………………………………………………………
Signed ……………………………………………………………………… (parent / guardian)
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
Tag Rugby Club Y3 & Y4 (free)– starting Mon. 18th Sept. 3.15-4.15pm 
Child’s Name & Year Group:   ………………………………………………………….     

I would be available to help ………..
Signed  …………………………………………………….. (parent/guardian)
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Basketball Club Y3 & Y4 – (free) – starting Tues 19th Sept 3.15 – 4.30pm
My child would like to attend basketball with Mr Dailey
Child’s Name & Year Group: …………………………………………………………………….

Signed: …………………………………………………………………………………..  (parent/guardian)

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Trevor’s Friday Lunchtime Football Club - Y2,3,& 4 - £1.50 per week – starts Fri 15th Sept 

My child would like to attend Trevor’s Friday football
Child’s Name & Year Group: ……………………………………………………………………..
Signed: ………………………………………………………………………………….. (parent/guardian)

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Mrs Badley’s Music Clubs
Mrs Badley is offering the following music clubs on Wednesdays this year at £2 per session, payable half termly. Sessions will start on Wednesday 20th September for a five-week half term.  Sessions will take place on a rota basis during afternoon school and will last for thirty minutes.
Y4 Continuing Ukuleles:  These groups are only for those who started Ukulele last year.

Y3 Beginner Ukuleles:  This group is for new beginners.  We have three ukuleles in school to try out and for when Ukes are forgotten. However, parents will need to provide their child with a Ukulele to practise at home. A suitable Ukulele can be bought online for under £20, or Harmony Music stock a good beginners Uke for £20 - £30.  Contact Mrs Badley on 07765 481457 if you want any more information. 
Y3/4 Recorders for music reading: This group is aimed at children who are keen to learn to read music and go on to play in a small group with mixed parts. It is a useful start for going onto an orchestral instrument later on.  
Please could you indicate your child’s interest on the reply slip for any or all of these groups by Friday 15th September.
Mrs Badley’s Music Clubs  Reply Slip
My child ________________________ in Year _____  Parents contact number:________________
would like to attend (please tick  the appropriate group)
1] ______Y4 Continuing Ukuleles
2] ______Y3 Beginner Ukuleles
3] ______Y3/4 Recorders for music reading
Friday Club at St. Martin’s Community Hall
Friday Club for children in Years 1-4, operated by Broadmayne Churches’ Friday Clubs, starts again on Friday 6th October and runs up to Christmas.  Places will be first offered to those who attended last year or those who were on our waiting list, but if you would like your child to be considered for a place please let the school office know.  More information and copies of registration forms are in the office.  Registration forms will go out in the next week to those who attended last year.



In Dorset 
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